
FP Panabaker Home and School Association meeting 

 

Welcome to all members!!! 

 

Welcome to all of our new and existing families to Frank Panabaker 

Home and School Association. 

 

Please welcome our Executive team: 

Shannon Holmes Shedden - President 

Alaina Evans - Vice President 

Andrew Hawryluk - Treasurer 

Sarah Rietkoetter - Secretary 

Julie Payne - Past Vice President 

John Scime - Membership Coordinator 

                    - Parent Rep 

 

We would like to remind all members that this is an open minded space 

where everyone’s thoughts and opinions are welcome and will be 

considered as a group. 

 

Our Home and School Association focus is “Best start for each student 

“ focus.  As well working together with the community to make our home 

and School families join as one.  Keeping that in mind we plan events 

and fundraisers to be able to do fun things for the kids and community 

as well as give the students in the school the tools to be able to 

succeed and do well. 

We work with the School Council but are two separate groups.  School 

Council is a government mandated group run by the school principal and 

the School Principal oversees the decisions that are brought forth. 

The Home and School Association is a non-profit Association that was 

started 103 years ago.  We are run by the parents of the school with 

each other and make decisions as a group as to what we will get behind 

and show our support. 

 

Motion to approve the minutes from the October meeting 

 

Treasurer report and update - Andrew Hawryluk 

Motion to approve the treasurer report for November 

 

Membership Update - John Scime 

 

Lunch lady program -  Alaina and James 

South campus 

 



Topics of discussion: 

 

1.   Pumpkin Stroll wrap up - Cindy 

Chair of event:  Cindy Hawryluk 

Initiative - what are funds being used for? 

Suggestions... 

$4678.71 

*shout out to Cindy and her team of volunteers!  What an amazing job, 

turn out and final result.  We are so lucky to have this team and 

community. 

 

2.  Big Box Card Fundraiser - 

Chair of event:  Sara Rietkoetter 

Update - 

Date - November 18th 

Initiative - Computers, iPad, scoreboard repair 

 

*please note* 

Money will be added up and divided equally between the two schools. 

The scoreboard is a large item repair and we will need quotes for 

repair and it will need to be voted on.  Any repair funds will come 

out of South Campuses half of funds. 

 

Volunteer sign up for distribution 

*Outstanding job Sarah and team! 

 

3.  Poinsettia Sale - 

Chair of event:  Sara Rietkoetter 

Update pick up on Movie Night 

Date 

Initiative - 

Volunteers needed still 

 

4.  Movie night - Toy Story 4 

Chair of event:  Julie Payne 

Update - $10 per student, all students must go to our North or South 

Campus of FP 

Held at North campus in the gym 

Popcorn, water and juice served 

License is acquired (Thank you Alaina) 

Friday December 6th 6-8 

Initiative - 

Volunteers needed - 4 more needed 

Teacher - Mrs. Downey 



 

5.  Spaghetti Social - 

Chair of event: 

Update - 

Tickets - Tickets are $ 10 for adults 

$5 for kids...2 and under for free 

Family of 4 ..2 adults..2 kids...$25. 

Grade 8 kids who volunteer they get a percentage towards their big trip. 

 

-Donations of food items (Chelsea Moore) 

-Serving area (South Gym) warmers, large utensils, plates, eating utensils 

-Rent tables and chairs from Ancaster Rentals 

-Table center pieces (Mrs. Ortwien) 

-Music 

 

Date - Thursday January 23rd 

Initiative - 

Volunteers needed - Jeneen Diab 

Teacher needed - 

 

*please note* 

As we are one school with two campuses it is important for us to be 

Conscientious of the fact that we are spending funds equally between 

both campuses.  We have the ability to do wonderful things for all our 

students and their teachers.  Let’s please keep this in mind as we 

move forward throughout the year that funds will be divided equally 

between both campuses. 

 

6.  RAZ kids - how well is this working?  Are all teachers using this? 

 Putting reminders on their blogs, School website 

 

7.  Teacher wish lists update - Alaina Jenny and Caitlin are items 

ordered?  Have items arrived? 

Walkie Talkies?  Final cost and arrival date? 

Jenny - were KG shelves all bought by you?  Some KG classrooms are 

still looking for shelves. 

Did Mrs. Ortwein’s art racks get bought on the wish list? 

An older grade teacher is now asking for racks? 

Ikea 

Frames 

Ribba (24x353/4                           24.99 

20                          499.80                        564.77 

 

 



School Specialty Canada.               167.36.                   3. 

                       502.08                        567.35 

Sac Stack a rack drying rack 

30x21x17 

This needs to be discussed and voted on. 

 

*Note * 

Items we purchased through H&S last year for the KG wing for their 

gross motor are currently still at North Campus.  Can these items be 

relocated to the South Campus for our KG wing? 

 

      8.  Looking for gently used books for North & South Libraries.  

Looking for KG books as well as 1-8 grades books.  We need a 

flyer/poster to be made (Sarah??) to post online and at schools 

 

Meetings dates for the year are as follows... 

School Council and Home and School Association meetings will be as follows: 

 

Tuesday November 26th 

6-7 HS 

7-8 SC 

 

Monday January 13th 

7-8 HS 

6-7 SC 

 

Thursday February 27th 

6-7 HS 

7-8 SC 

 

Wednesday April 8th 

7-8 HS 

6-7 SC 

 

Home and School Association May meeting is held off site. 

School Council will still hold their May meeting at the school.  Day 

and time TBA 

 

Membership for Home and School Association is $20 and if you attend 

half of the meetings (no meeting in December, March or June) you get 

your money back! 

 

Calendar at a glance: 

 



Movie night - December 6th 

Chair:  Julie Payne 

 

Spaghetti night - January 23 

Chair: 

 

Valentines Cake Raffle - February 14 

Chair:  Alaina Evans 

 

Movie night - March 27th 

Chair:  Julie Payne 

 

Trunk Sale - May 

Chair: 

 

Grade 8 Graduation - June 18th 

Chair:  Tania Toop-Darke 

 

Spring Carnival - June 

Chair:  Shannon Holmes Shedden 

 

 

Other: 

Does anyone else have anything they want to chat about? 

Thank you for your time and commitment.  You are appreciated!! 


